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The Honorable Kumar Barve, Chair

Room 251, House Office Building

Annapolis, MD 21401 


Honorable Chair Barve and Members of the House Environment and Transportation 
Committee: 


My name is Scott Wilson, and I currently drive an all-electric 2017 Chevy Bolt EV and 
2013 Nissan Leaf. I serve on the Maryland Zero Emission Electric Vehicle Infrastructure 
Council ( ZEEVIC), and I’m also Vice President of the Electric Vehicle Association of 
Greater Washington DC (EVADC). I support passage of HB 480 for the following 
reasons.


As an EV driver I have on occasion been blocked from parking at a space used for EV car 
charging by a gasoline fueled car.  Sometimes it’s been critical - I’m low and I need to get 
home!  On principle, I attribute this to the gas car driven being unaware that the space 
serves two uses for an EV driver, being both a parking space and a charging space.   
Since EV’s and gas cars can be parked anywhere in a parking lot, but EV’s can be 
charged only in select spaces, it makes sense to notify drivers that if they are not EV’s, 
they are subject to a fine and towing if they park in one of the few spaces meant for 
charging.  This is similar to accepted practice for things like handicapped spaces, retail 
parking for expectant mothers, hospital parking for doctors, etc.  


The result will be plenty of parking for EV’s and gas cars alike, and the EV’s will be able 
to reliably charge.  This is only going to become a larger issue as EV adoption increases.  
For this reason, I support HB 480.


 

Thank you for your time,


Scott Wilson







